
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

March 19, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on March 19, 1987 at 
8:30 a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 832 

Rep. Thomas moved that House Bill No. 832 BE TABLED. The 
motion carried 13 to 5. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 863 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 863 DO PASS. 

Rep. Brandewie moved the amendments to include a grandfather 
clause for e~:isting keno machines for a period of two (2) 
years. The motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Pavlovich moved to amend House Bill No. 863 to coordi­
nate with House Bill No. 189. The motion carried with 
Rep. Thomas opposed. 

Rep. Pavlovich moved to amend number two (2) from $500 to 
$100. The motion carried 10 to 8. 

Rep. Cohen moved to amend the rate from 15% to 20%. The 
motion failed 10 to 8. 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 863 DO NOT PASS. 
The motion failed with 14 to 4. 

Rep. Pavlovich moved that House Bill No. 863 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion carried. 

HOUSE BILl, NO. 867 - Appropriation to Support Montana As 
Site For Super Collider Research Facility, sponsored by Rep. 
John Vincent, House District No. 80, Bozeman. Rep. Vincent 
stated this Dill would appropriate funds to the Governor's 
office for establishment of the Super Collider Task ForcA, 
data collection, proposal preparation, and related physical 
improvements in support of Montana as the location for the 
superconducting super collider (SSC)' research facility 
proposed by the U.S. Department of Energy. Rep. Vincent 
stated he would like to amend the bill and allocate $250,000 
for the first phase instead of $100,000. 
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PROPONENTS 

Rep. Budd Gould, House District No. 61, Missoula. Rep. 
Gould stressed the need for Montana to become competitive 
and aggressive in pursuing this industry for the state. 

Lee Walker, Northern Engineering and Testing. Mr. Walker 
presented his investigations to date on prospective sites 
and specifics for the SSC in the state of Montana. Exhibit 
No.1. 

Jack Sherick, President, MSE, and Montana Ambassador. Mr. 
Sherick stated there is broad support in every community 
working towards this project. He presented an outline on 
Montana's ability to put together the team and the proposal 
for successfully competing on this project. Exhibit No.2. 

Rep. Bob Marks, House District No. 75, Clancy. Rep. Marks 
stated that Montana is not the only state competing for this 
project. He questioned whether $250,000 was enough for the 
first phase of the proposed project. He stated options 
needed to be addressed including consideration of private 
land that could be affected by this project. He noted ade­
quate funding should be provided to ensure Montana has the 
ability to submit a good first phase proposal. He added the 
Siting Act and the Hard Rock Mining Act should be researched 
for any complications that would arise relative to laws for 
the protection of environmental interests. 

Alan Evans, President, President, Big Sky Chapter 45, 
International Right of Way Association. Mr. Evans submitted 
written testimony. Exhibit No.3. 

Charles Herringer, representing Billings Chamber of Com­
merce. Mr. Herringer stated that this was a win-win situa­
tion for Montana, and applauded the remarks of Rep. Vincent 
that Montana would not be out-hustled. 

Don Ingles, representing Montana Chamber of Commerce. Mr. 
Ingles stated he wanted to add to the enthusiastic support 
of this bill. 

Bill Tietz, President, Montana State University and a member 
of Montana Ambassadors. Dr. Tietz explained how Montana's 
University System enhances the state's ability to compete 
for the SSC. He said that MSU presents an attractive 
environment for technical personnel, has six units that are 
well distributed in the state. He said this was a massive 
project that would require massive training capabilities, 
and the special personalities of each of the units in the 
system would contribute to that. 

Paul Schmechel, Montana Power Company, and President of 
Montana Ambassadors. stated the SSC is the highest priority 
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item on their agenda in 1987. He stated that the role the 
ambassndors would play in the super collider project would 
be an organization in place to keep the project ongoing that 
has been generated, and coordination through the entire 
super collider process. He submitted information on the 
Ambassadors. Exhibit No.4. He also submitted a fact sheet 
that described what the super collider project would consist 
of. Exhibit No.5. 

Rose Levitt, representing the Helena Area Economic Develop­
ment Council. Ms. Levitt stated that she was impressed with 
the statewide support for the project. 

Bruce Carpenter, President of Eastern Montana College. Dr. 
Carpenter stated he has talked to colleagues in a number of 
states to ask them about their states' efforts in this 
venture. He said in most cases the other states won't have 
the kind of cooperative venture that Montana has. 

Bill Olson, representing the Montana Contractors Associa­
tion. Mr. Olson stated that the Superconducting, Super 
Collider would generate about 4500 construction jobs in 
addition to 3,000 permanent jobs. 

John Morrison, Civil Engineers, Helena. Mr. Morrison stated 
that $100,000 was not enough to submit a proposal for this 
type of project. He said Montana will be competing against 
some of the top engineering firms in the states who will 
also be submitting proposals. 

Tom Staples, Montana International Trade Commission. Mr. 
Staples stated that Montana is in a period of enormous 
transition, and turbulance, more so than any state in the 
nation. He commented this project offers the vehicle, the 
momentum and the opportunity to go beyond breaking even and 
to become a world class leader in demonstrating the results 
that a cOIT.mitment of a public-private partnership can result 
in, which is success. He said this project contains the 
goals and objectives of every person and dreams for the 
future of Montana. 

Rep. Kelly Addy, House District No. 94, Billings. Rep. Addy 
stated that we have already established credibility in this 
state with the Department of Energy, and with this project 
we could respond to the world as a pro-active force. 

Exhibit No. 6 contains more facts on the project as well as 
newspaper clippings, and Exhibit No. 7 is a compilation of 
information from the SSC conference held at Fairmont Hot 
Springs, Anaconda, on March 16, 1987. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 
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QUESTIONS 

Rep. Grinde asked Dr. Tietz to explain and assure that there 
is nothing to fear from the nuclear wastes that may occur 
from the project. Dr. Tietz stated there are no radioactive 
elements that are a product of this interaction in the SSC. 
Responding to questions from Rep. Grinde, Mr. Tietz stated 
there are no radioactive elements that are a product of this 
interaction in the SSC. He stated the only issue may be a 
matter of large volumes of water that will be required. He 
stated there is a possibility the ground above the 52 mile 
track could be farmed depending upon facility security 
access. Mr. Tietz noted there had been some concern that 
very heavy equipment or fault lines could cause vibrations 
in the track. 

Rep. Grinde, asked Rep. Vincent to explain the function of 
the task force. Rep. Vincent responded that one of the 
primary functions of the task force is to explore the 
feasibility of the proposed sites and determine the site 
with the optimum potenti~l for this facility for the Montana 
proposal. 

Rep. Thomas asked Rep. Vincent if there would be a problem 
with the environmental laws in Montana and the Major Faci­
lity Siting Act. Rep. Vincent responded that the task force 
would have to evaluate what the impact of the project would 
be in its relationship to the environmental laws in the 
state. 

Rep. Simon asked Rep. Vincent to explain the structure of 
the task force provided in the bill. Rep. Vincent responded 
that the bill was open ended to allow for the maximum amount 
of executive flexibility in putting this effort together. 
He stated the possibility exists that some of the task force 
members would be paid as full time staff, and that some of 
the money may be spent on consulting services necessary to 
provide the task force with necessary information. 

Rep. Sw~sgood asked Rep. Vincent to explain the $1 million 
limit in section 2, page 2 of the bill. Rep. Vincen­
responded that he has an amendment prepared allowing Lhe $1 
million to be used for the first phase effort. He commented 
this was his original preference. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Vincent stated that his proposed amendment to the bill 
to strike subsections 2 and 3 of section 1 and create a new 
section 1 for the appropriation. He said there was an 
appropriation to the Governor's office of $1 million from 
the general fund to be used by the Governor's office for 
establishment of a nine (9) member super collider task 
force, information gathering, research. proposal prepara­
tion, travel, and other expenses necessary for Montana's 
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participation in the federal site selection process for the 
superconducting super collider proposed by the U.S. 
Department of Energy. He commented that a basis is needed 
so that Montana can compete and the state needs to step 
boldly into this project and the future. 

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION 42 - Interim Study of Economic 
Development Tax Incentives, sponsored by Rep. John Vincent, 
House District No. 80, Bozeman. Rep. Vincent stated this 
bill requested an interim study of the effects of the 
Business Improvement District Act and of Montana's tax 
incentives for small businesses, and requiring a report to 
the 51st Legislature. 

PROPONENTS 

None. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

None. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Vincent made no further comments. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 853 - Appropriating Money For Annual Confer­
ence on State of Business, sponsored by Rep. John Vincent, 
House District No. 80, Bozeman. Rep. Vincent stated that 
this bill would authorize the Department of Commerce to 
establish an annual conference on the state of Montana's 
businesses and appropriated funds for this effort. 

PROPONENTS 

None. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Vincent made no further comments. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 854 - Funding To Develop Plans for One-Stop 
Business Licensing, sponsored by Rep. John Vincent. Rep. 
Vincent stated this bill would appropriate money to the 
Department of Commerce to develop plans for one-stop busi­
ness licensing and requiring a report to the 51st Legisla­
ture. 
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PROPONENTS 

Tom Staples, President, Montana Trade Commission. Mr. 
Staples stated that this issue and the problems related to 
it continuously comes up relative to any kind of small 
business and/or larger industry. He said and continuously 
it is pointed out that it is an obstacle to continuing 
business or bringing new business into Montana. He encour­
aged this as a tool for economic development in the state. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

None. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Vincent made no further comments. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 855 - Funds to Match Expenditures By Montana 
Ambassadors for Business Recruitment, sponsored by Rep. John 
Vincent. Rep. Vincent stated this bill would appropriate 
money to the Department of Commerce for matching expendi­
tures by the Montana Ambassadors for new business recruit­
ment. 

PROPONENTS 

Tom Staples, Montana Trade Association. Mr. Staples stated 
that this bill addresses an age old problem in Montana. He 
said there has never been a vehicle for business recruitment 
that allows for even the basic courtesies to be provided, 
such as business dinners and lunches. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

None. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Vincent made no further comments. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 856 - Create The Montana Value-Added Commis­
sion; Authorize Appropriation, sponsored by Rep. John 
Vincent. Rep. Vincent stated that this bill ~lould establish 
the Montana Value-Added Commission and would authorize loans 
from the general fund and provide for an appropriation. He 
submitted an editorial from the Great Falls Tribune 
stating support of the bill. Exhibit No.9. 
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PROPONENTS 

Tom Staples, Montana Trade Commission. Mr. Staples stated 
the p~oposed commission should be structured with represen­
tatives of those groups that are potential value-added 
opportunities, such as the Wood Products Association, 
Petroleum Association, Mining Association, Coal Council, 
Montana Manufacturers Association, Tourism Association, 
Bureau of Business and Economic Research, Montana Chamber of 
Commerce, Montana Stockgrowers, Montana Woo1growers, a 
University representative, and someone from the legislature. 
He commented that government does not create jobs, and the 
commission should be structurE~d b~i the businesses to report 
to the government. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Simon asked Rep. Vincent how the $200,000 stated in the 
bill was developed. Rep. Vincent responded it was developed 
relative to approximately the amount of money that represen­
tatives of the Department of Commerce and he felt it would 
take to do the consulting, and for the personnel of the 
Department to bring the business representation together. 

Rep. Simon asked why form a new commission, when they have 
councils that could possibly do the job. Rep. Vincent 
responded that he looked at that possibility, and he deter­
mined that this was so important that it deserved the focus 
and attention that only a new entity could give to it. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Vincent stated that in all of the states that he had 
studied over the last two years that have aggressive, vital 
and successful economic development packages, one of the 
main factors is a partnership between the private sector and 
government in which the private sector plays the primary 
role, and the public sector coordinates and facilitates. He 
commented that it is the private sector that creates the 
jobs. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 869 - Appropriating Money for Information 
Infrastructure Commission, sponsored by Rep. John Vincent. 
Rep. Vincent stated this bill would establish the Montana 
Information Infrastructure Commission, and provide for an 
appropriation for the commission. He distributed material 
with national data on those industries significantly repre­
sented in Montana. Exhibit No. 10. 
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PROPONENTS 

Sara Parker, State Librarian. Ms. Parker stated that there 
are a great many people in Montana who are earning a living 
through information and there are tremendous possibilities 
in this area. 

Rep. Ben Cohen, House District No.3, Whitefish. Rep. Cohen 
st2ted that telecommunications technology area allows people 
to live where they want to live. 

OPPONENTS 

Jim Hughes, Mountain Bell Telephone. Mr. Hughes stated this 
is an ill advised bill for several reasons: (1) it may be 
misleading because the issue is the development of a conduit 
for the movement of ideas, which is already developed and 
(2) this legislation establishes a new commission that is 
not needed and whose proposed activities are already covered 
in the state of Montana. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Si~on asked Rep. Vincent why the University System was 
eliminated from the bill as a vital ro~e in this process to 
hring information to the entire state. Rep. Vincent re­
sponded that it was an oversight. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Vincent stated Montana could lead the way in this area 
by taking the initiative now and establishing this commis­
sion. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 867 

Rep. Cchen moved that House Bill No. 867 DO PASS. 

Rep. Cohen moved the amendments proposed by Rep. Vincent. 
The motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Cohen moved that House Bill No. 867 DO PASS. The 
motion carried unanimously. 

ACTION ON SENATE BILL NO. 295 

Rep. Thomas moved that Senate Bill No. 295 BE CONCURRED IN. 

Rep. Thomas moved an amendment. The motion carried unani­
mously. 

Rep. Thomas moved that Senate Bill No. 295 BE CONCURRED IN 
AS AMENDED. The motion carried. 
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ADJOURNMENT 

The mpeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 
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!-.~ \-;3-----

I Atl ALAN EVANS, PRESIDENT or BIG SKY CHAPTER 45, INTERNATIONAL RIGHT OF 

HAY ASSOCIATION. I REPRESENT 140 tlmnANA PROFESSIONALS THAT \.JORK IN THE 

FIELDS OF LAND TITLE, RIGHT Of HAY, AND HAJOR PROJECT SIT[!\IG. HE ARE AN 

AFFILIATE OF THE 10,000 MEMBER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATION WITH ASSOCIATES 

IN THE U. S ., CANADA, AND ELSI:\lHE RE . 

WE ElmORSE THE ~fONTANA QUEST FOR sse. 

YOUR SUPPORT OF HB 857 HILL BE AN EXCELLENT BUSINESS DECISION For:. ~[OtnA.NA 

NOT ONLY IN TERMS OF SSC--BUT HORE UIPORTANTLY Ii'~ TER~[S OF DEVELOPING A 

TEAl-! TO IHRKET rl0NTANA AND ITS BROAD BASE OF OPPORTUNITY. 

{.,TE IN IRNA HAVE LAYED THE KEEL FOR AN INTERNATIONAL LINK IHTH CANADA FOR 

SSC SITING IN tlONTANA. THERE HAS ALSO BEEN DISCUSSION OF A ~jmJTANA-J APAN 

CONNECTION. THESE, WITH OTHER ~IONTANA UNIQUE AND IN-PLACE RESOURCES, MAY 

TIP THE SCALE IN OUR FAVOR IN T1IE SITING DECISION. 



, / 

-- I : 1/ , / :.., 
L' ( 

J. •• ~. . ./ L.,.i -

CHARTER 

MONTfu~A &~BASSADORS SUPERCONDUCTING SUPER COLLIDER AD HOC COMXITTEE 

The Montana A~bassadors SSC Ad Hoc Committee will provide the following: 

-Coordination between the nine-member State of Montana task force created 
according to the guidelines established under HB 867 and legislative and 
other public and private sector groups; 

-Liaison with the Montana Congressional delegation; 

-Serve as a protocol co~~ittee with national and international scientific 
organizations and federal agencies. 

It is the purpose of the Montana Ambassadors SSC Ad Hoc Committee to 
facilitate the work of the nine-member task force established under HB 867 by 
undertaking those elements not directly related to proposal preparation. 

Jack Sherick, Chairman, Butte 
President, MSE, Inc. 

Lee Walker, Great Falls 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Chairman, Northern Engineering and Testing 

George Ruff, Helena 
Regional Vice President, Mountain Bell 

Chuck Herringer, Billings 
Executive Director, Billings Area Charr.ber of Commerce 

Dan Regan, Butte 
Vice President for Marketing, Montana Power Company 

Bill Tietz, Bozeman 
President, Montana State University 

Lee Carothers, Kalispell 
Manager, Pacific Power and Light 

I 
I 

I-~ 



Lola Hansen. Sidney 
President, Hansen Enterprises 

Keith CoIba, Helena 
Director, ~ontana Depart~ent of Commerce 



FACTSHEET FOR MONTANA 

SUPERCONDUCTING SUPER COLLIDER 

Montana has an even chance for the Superconducting 

Collider. The SSC will be the world's most sophisticated particle 

research facility. It will consist of a 52-mile-long, closed loop 

tunnel, buried 30 feet underground. It will allow scientists from 

around the world to explore the most minute features of the atom and 

the forces that bind it. 

In Montana we have participated in large projects before, from 

the Minuteman Missile complex in the 1950s, to the Colstrip generating 

project in the 1970s and '80s to the magnetohydrodynamics project at 

Butte today. We know how to use our skills and how to assemble the 

teams required for sophisticated, technology-related projects. 

~ It is important to consider the benefits Montana would receive 

• 

from the SSC and what Montana can offer the SSC. Those comparative 

benefits include: 

1. $5 billion in construction and start-up services, a large part of 

which would be seen in labor costs involving 4,500 construction 

jobs. 

2. An annual operating budget of $270 million, with 2,500 permanent 

jobs and an influx each year of 500 ·visiting" scientists. 

3. An abundance of high tech jobs and other positions for graduates 

of Montana's academic and technical institutions. 

4. An environmentally clean non-weapon facility that would draw world 

recognition as the largest scientific installation of its kind • 

.' 



5. A critical mass of professional and technical persons who would 

interact to create related kinds of endeavors and activities. 

This would continue to build our economy in diverse ways. 

6. If we do not secure the sse, even then as a state we will have 

enhanced Montana's presence when other major projects become 

available, and we will have an infrastructure within our state 

poised to achieve success for the future. 

7. As a state, Montana offers persuasive reasons for the sse to 

locate here: 

• large areas of sparsely populated and level land; 

• abundant, inexpensive energy; 

• adequate water supplies; 

• a talented support system through our universities; 

• the nation's fourth most productive work force; 

• an unexcelled lifestyle for scientists; 

• absence of disruptive social conditions; 

• a moderate humidity, temperate climate; 

• good transportation links, and 

• a hospitable people. 
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OPINION 
THE BILLINGS GAZETTE 

GAZEnE OPINION 

Supercollider 
light in tunnel 

Tomorrow, a contingent of Billings boosters will pull 
out of the Magic City, trailing exhaust smoke and bound 

. for the future. 
The group will)oin other Montanans at Fairmont Hot 

Springs to talk about the supercollider, a $4.4 billion reo 
search project proposed by the U.S. Department of En· 

• ergy. 
Montana Is only one of several states interested in the 

project and its multi-million dollar annual payroll. 
Illinois has been working on a preliminary 

supercollider site design for two years; Texas has 
: researched six possible locations. Colorado, California, 
- New York and Washington are already off and running 

to acquIre the project. 
The project is a plum. 
It requIres a below-ground tunnel 51l-miles in circum­

ference. Construction would employ 4,500 workers. Once 
the project is on line, it will requIre the services of 2,500 
highly professional, h\gh\y paid workers. 

It is a rock on which we can build our state's future. 
If the Department of Energy chooses to put the collid­

er in the state, our university system will take on new 
luster. Montana will be the frontier for bright young peo­
ple aiming to live on the leading edge of new technology. 

Over a period of years, other projects would follow be­
cause 'the base would be established here, the first build­
Ing block of a staircase that would carry us higher and 
higher. 

Clean, highly technological Industry would give this 
state the best of both worlds, the beauty of the land and 
people and the means to live here with style. 

There are some people, of course, who question 
whether the coUider should be built. 

New discoveries in h\gh\y conductive oxidized copper 
compounds suggest that the supercollider could be built 
on a smaller scale at lower costs some time In the future. 

But as other scientists point out, if we take the years 
necessary to develop those theones, we may have lag­
ged so far behind the rest of the world In fusion technol·· 
ogy that we may never catch up. 

It won't be easy to bring the collider to Montana. 
There is a rea.c:;()n!:!.bl~ Q.1lestion wh~ther aCCOMplishing 
that Is eve" possible. 

But we have a chance if we Iry, and no chance at all if 
wedon'l. 

There are two points that might boost our chances. 
FIrst, we have just as many senators as any other 

state in this nation. Rep. Ron Marlenee has been working 
hard on behalf of the project, but he Is only one of 435 
congressmen. Sens. John Melcher and Max Baucus, par­
ticularly because of their committee assignments, must 
take an active role In bringing the project here. 

Second. we have millions of dollars in our coal trust 
fund, aimed at easing us away from a dependence on an 
energy economy when the coal bust comes. What better 
investment-could we make WIth that money. 

That doesn't mean, of course, that we should throw 
money at the project. But if the energy department 
would bIing the collider to Montana if we provided a site, 
for example. that would be money well invested. 

Those people going to Fairmont Hot SpIings tomor­
row are taking the first step of what we hope will be a 
long and successful journey. 

- • ... '" 



U.S. DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 
OFFICE OF THE PRESS SECRETARY 
WASHINGTON. DC 20585 

I XJEFACTS: 
THE SUPERCONDUCTlrlG SUPER COLLIDER (SSC) 

What is the super coll ider? 

Lv 

A basic research tool in high energy physics, the field that studies the 
fundamen ta 1 na tu re 0 f rna tter a nd en e rgy. 

The YoOrld's largest particle accelerator; a proton-proton collider with 
an energy of 40 trillion electron volts (TeV), twenty times the energy of 
the Tevatron collider in Illinois, the hight.:st energy accelerato:'" in the 
world. (A flashlight battery has 1.5 volts.) 

It will accelerate two beams of protons in opposlte,directions to nearly 
the speed of light and bring them into collision at four points where 
detectors will observe the results of the collisions. 

The heart of the super call ider is tYoO rings of superconducting magnets 
located in a 52-mile circumference, race-track shaped tunnel that is 
10 feet in cross-section diameter. 

Other facilities include four large interaction halls where experiments 
will be conducted, a series of injector accelerators (comparable in size 
to the Fermilab accelerator in Illinois) and technical support buildings 
and 0 f f ice s . 

Why bu il d it? 

The super collider will continue scientists' search for the fundamental 
nature of matter and energy. Scientists have made great progress in 
understanding the ultimate building blocks of matter and the basic forces 
whi ch govern the trans format ions of matter and energy. However, impo rtan t 
questions remain un03nswered. The super co 1"1 ider wi1l hElp answer these 
questions. 

Continued progress in high energy physics research in the mid-1990's 
requires the study of collisions at energy levels that cannot be achieved 
with any accelerator now in operation or under construction. 

A new, hi gher energy accel erator is essentia 1; the super coll ider is suc h 
a fac i1 i ty. 

Basic science has always led to discoveries and innovations that 
pro foundly a ffect our 1 i ves. 

Advances in basic i<nowledge contribute to the economic and technological 
competitiveness of the nation through appl ications of discoveries and new 
knowledge and through spinoffs. 

.1 
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High energy physics involves the use and deve10pnent of the most advanced 
technologies. Frontier science stimulates frontier technology~ there are 
numerous instances of the impact of high energy physics in the areas of 
nuclear medicine, electronics, superconductivity, cryogenics, etc. 

The super co1lider will ins p ire young students to pu rsue ca reers in 
science and technology. 

The super col1ider will ensu re a warl d leadership position for the U.S. 
in this important field of basic science into the next century. 

How much will it cost? 

In the fiscal years 1984··1986, $60 million was s!)ent on R&O and 
design studies. In fiscal year 1987, the department plans to spend $20 
million. 

Construction cost for the accelerator and laboratory is estimated to be 
$3.2 billion (fY ,1988 dollars); costs of R&D, detectors, computers and 
pre-operating activities are about Sl.2 billion (FY 1988 dollars) for a 
total 0 f $4.4 bi 11 ion. 

Annual budget after operation begins is estimated to be S270 mill ion in 
FY 198 8 doll a r s • 

Land is assumed to be provided free of charge by site proposers. 

International collaboration and cost sharing with other countries, 
pri va te indus try and sta te and 1 oca 1 governments is bei ng sought. 

When will the super collider be built? 

If authorized in FY 1988. the facility could be completed in 1996. 

Who are the key players involved in the super co'llider? 

DOE prov i des about 90~ of the federal support for hi gh energy phys YCS 

and will be the responsible Government agency. 

DOE will select a contractor to manage the construction and operation 
of super call ider. 

The R&D and design studies in progress at DOE laboratories. universities, 
and industry are being carried out for DOE under the management of the 
SSC Central Design Group formed by Universities Research Association. 
Inc., a consortium of 56 universities. 

Construction of conventional facilities and fabrication of technical 
components wi 11 be ca rri ed out by subcontrac tors and indus try to the 
maximum extent possible. 
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How many people will be involved with the super collider? 

The onsite work force during construction will peak at about 4,500 
people. 

Once the facility is operating, the super collider staff will be about 
2,500 and about 500 visiting scientists are expected to be on-site at 
any ':liven time. 

-OOE-

February 1987 



U.S. DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 
OFFICE OF THE PRESS SECRETARY 
WASHINGTON, DC 20585 

THE SUPERCONDUCTING SUPER COLLIDER (SSC) 
'SITE SELECTION PROCESS 

The selection process for a site on which to build the Superconducting 
Super Collider (SSe) will be a fair and open competitive process. The 
established Departmental Energy System Acquisition Advisory Board (ESAAB) 
site selection process will be used. This process comprises seven major 
steps described below. 

1. 

2. 

DOE to Issue Invitation for Site Proposals April 1987 

The Invitation will contain a description of the SSC. description of the 
site requirements for the SSC. real estate ownership requirements, 
qualification criteria which must be met in order for a proposal to be 
considered further, evaluation criteria, and a list of the information 
requested of proposers. This action will be announced in the Federal 
Register and a letter enclosing the Invitation will be sent to the 
Governor of each State. 

DOE to Rece i ve and Sc reen Proposa 1 s August 1987 

The proposals will be received by a special DOE SSC Site Task Force and 
enter a confidential site proposal qualification process. The proposals 
will be screened within the Department against the qual ification 
criteria to determine which are qualified to be considered further. 

I 

I 

I 
I 

3. DOE to Refer Qualified Proposals to NAS/NAE for Evaluation September 1987i 

The Department will refer qualified proposals to a Select Panel of the 
National Academy of Sciences and National Academy of Engineering. 
The Panel, composed of about 15 distinguished individuals appointed by 
the Presidents of the Academies, will review the proposals forwarded to 
them to determine their overall excellence in meeting the needs of the 
Nation for an outstanding science facility. They will evaluate 
proposals against the site evaluation criteria set forth in the 
Invitation. 

4. NAS/NAE to Recommend Best Qualified Sites December 1987 

The Academies will recommend to DOE a small set of the most excellent 
proposals. The number of proposals that WJuld be in the final unranked 
group provided to DOE cannot be foreseen at this time; however, it is 
expected that only a few, the most excellent, would be included. 

( HORE) 

i 
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5. DOE to Designate Preferred Site July, 1988 

Following the receipt of the list of most excellent sites from 
the Select Panel, additional geological and environmental infor­
matlon may be requested of finalists and confirmatory investigations 
will be conducted by DOE. Detailed staff analyses and environmenta 
information will be presented to the DOE Site Selection ESAAB as 
input into the decision process. Based on the Select Panel evalu­
ation, this additional information, the ESAAB findings and other 
input as appropriate, the Secretary will designate the preferred 
site. 

6. Safety and Environmental Review Process 

An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) will be prepared for the 
Ssc in accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) 
process. This process will begin shortly after the issuance of the 
Invitation for Proposals. It will include comment on the proposed 
scope of the EIS, preparation of a Draft EIS with opportunity for 
public comment, preparation of a Final EIS, and issuance of a 
Record of Decision. 

Environmental impacts of constructing and operating the SSC, in­
cluding tnose relating to public health and safety (particularly 
radiation safety) will be addressed in the EIS. The issuance of 
the Record of Decision based on the final EIS is the last step of 
the site selection process. 

7. Final Site Selection and Site Preparation January, 1989 

The Secretary of Energy will announce the final site selection fol­
lowing completion of the NEPA process. Preliminary and Final Safety 
Analyses will be prepared during the design and construction phases 
of the project. 

- DOE -

February, 1987 
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IN REPLY REFEIl TO: 

United States Department of the Interior I J 
EXHIB\T-/~~!~/ ... ', ...... -

BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT 
222 North 32nd Street 

P.O. Box 36800 
Billings, Montana 59107 

Dear Conference Participant: 

/ / / DATE ____ .,..._ 
',-,:/ l J 

HB ___ -·'....;..' ..... /--

March 16, 1987 

The enclosed material was prepared to facilitate the Bureau of Land 
Management (BLM) presentation at the Superconducting Super Collider (SSC) 
Conference held at Fairmont Hot Springs, Anaconda, Montana. It represents, in 
large part, the visuals presented and discussed at the meeting. 

In regard to our participation in the conference, the BLM was asked to present 
certain natural resource information concerning the Department of Energy sse 
proposal. A wide variety of information and range of areas were reviewed. No 
final conclusions or site-specific recommendations were developed and none 
should be implied. 



Superconducting Super Collider Conference 
Fairmont Hot Springs, Anaconda, Montana 

March 16,1987 

Bureau of Land Management Presentation 

Table of Contents 
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GREAT 
FALlS MEA 
C~ OF COMMEPa 
P.O. BOX 2127 
926 CENT~ALAVENUE 
GREAT FALLS, MONTANA 59403 
(406) 761·4434 

~1arch N3, 1987 

TO: House.Business & Labor Corrunittee 
Cascade County Legislative Delegation 

FRO~I: Roger W. Young, President 

SUBJECT: SUPERCOLLIDER RESEARCH 
FACILITY FUNDING 

The Board of Directors of the Great Falls Area Chamber of Corrunerce endorses 
action by the Nontana Legislature to appropriate funds so that :-lontana can 
be a competi tor in the nat iom,'ide contest to secure the location of the $4.5 
billion Superconducting Super CollideI' (SSC) research facility. We support 
HB-867 (Vincent) ~· .. hich h'ill appropriate between $100,000 and $1 million for 
bid preparation and ~.;ill establish a task force within the Governor's office 
to develop the State's proposal. The potential dhidends to !'lontana' s 
economy makes this a project well worth pursuing. Its corollary benefits of 
bringing tc.gether business, labor, academia, and government Hill be 
beneficial to the state's long-term economic development efforts whether we 
in or lose. 
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112A I Great Falls Tribune 
Saturday, February 14, 1987 

Platinum boom in'Montana?::::;: 
, " ;, 

Montana is on its way to becoming the platinum 
mining center of the western hemisphere. 

This development is not only important to the 
Treasure State, but it also could be significant in 
making the United States less dependent on for­
eign suppliers of the vital metal. 

Platinum traditionally has been used for making 
jewelry and scientific instruments. But it has 
taken on added importance in recent years be­
cause it is essential to catalytic converters, 
which are required on new automobiles to keep 
the air clean. Another rare metal, palladium, is 
commonly found in association with platinum 
and it too is used in catalytic converters. 

Work is under way on developing a platinum-pal­
ladium mine on the headwaters of the Stillwater 
River in southcentral Montana. The potential for 
such a mine has long existed - the area was 
mined during World War II for its chromium re­
serves and a stockpile was built up but was 
never refined. Only in the past few years have 
developers determined that platinum is available 
there in commercial quantities. 

There is also a report this week that an explora­
tion firm has discovered a major platinum de­
posit in the Tobacco Root Mountains in Madison 
County that looks promising. 

.; 

Until platinum development started in Montana, '~ 
the world's only significant deposits were in 
South Africa and the Soviet Union. We needn't 
remind anyone that those sources of supply are 
considered unreliable for American industry. 

There is one problem remaining, according to 
the Des Moines Register: The United States has 
no smelter capable of converting the concentrate 
from Montana mines into pure platinum and pal­
ladium. The material must be shipped to high­
precision smelters in Belgium and Norway and 
the refined product then is sent back to America. 
This is a costly and time-consuming process. 

, 1-

Once a steady supply of domestic platinum ore is . 
assured, it should become ecomomically feasible 
to build a smelter in the United States, the Iowa 
newspaper editorialized recently. 

Given the vagaries of international trade and 
geopolitics, keeping the entire process within this 
nation's boundaries would be a prudent and eco­
nomical approach. 

This is speculation on our part, but we hope that 
a smelter could be developed in Montana. 

Since the ore comes from the Treasure State, it 
would be very much in our interest to tum out 
the finished product as well. 

--

, 
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MEETING MINUTES 
WORKERS COMPENSATION SUBCOMMITTEE 

MARC H 1 9, 19 8 7 

The meeting of the Workers' Compensation subcommittee was 
called to order at 12:40 p.m. on March 19, 1987 in room 312f 
of the state capitol building by Chairman Glaser. 

Rep Grinde was excused, all other members were present. 

SENATE BILL 315 

(6a:300) Chad Smith, Montana Hospital Association, read his 
prepared text, exhibit 2, in support of amending SB 315 to 
delete section 25 which begins on page 41, line 11. This 
section proposes on page 42 to establish rates for hospital 
services for treatment of injured workers, and proposes on 
page 43 to freeze all charges by medical providers for a 
period of two (2) years beginning January, 1988. The 
association's stance is that neither of these proposals are 
just or necessary, and Mr Smith briefly covered six (6) 
points in his testimony in support of that conclusion. 

(6a:507) Rep Nisbet asked is there was a conflict between 
what had been added on page 42 in subsection 3 and what is 
contained in 39-71-309. He asked if there were any codifica­
tion instructions that would indicate which two (2) sections 
of the law would be followed. Bob Robinson, administrator 
of the Workers' Compensation Division (WCD), answered that 
this section was put into the legislation on the advice of 
the Workers Compensation Advisory Council (WCAC), He added 
that in recognizing the cost situation that all insurers are 
facing, roughly 25% of the cost of an accident are medical 
and hospital expenses. 

(6a:556) Mr Robinson stated the department proposes to 
piggy back on an existing rate system, i.e. medicaid or the 
Montana Rate Review system. He stated he did not want to 
create "new staff" to establish rates for medical providers. 

(6a:581) Mr Smith noted his association was concerned with 
having to seek the balance of charges not paid from the 
injured worker. He stated they felt that would be contrary 
to the general intent of this act. He stated they would be 
applying a hardship on that individual, since he is already 
out of work, and they would be putting pressure on the 
injured worker's other property for payment of charges. 

(6a:615) Rep Nisbet asked if the utilization of the Hospi­
tal Rate Review System would be acceptable to the hospital 
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association. Mr Smith noted that not all of the hospitals 
in the state are under this review system. 

(6b:OOO) Jim Murphy, bureau chief of the State Fund, WCD, 
stated by law a medical provider cannot charge an injured 
worker for services that are not covered by insurance. 

Mr Smith stated there is no statute in law stating that. 

George Wood, Montana Self Insurers Association, noted that 
in the event that an insurer accepts liability for the 
claim, no charges will be made to the injured worker. He 
said the subsequent section states in the event of a dispute 
between the provider of the medical benefits and the payee, 
it is a matter of a dispute for hearing. 

Discussion continued on the adoption of a fee schedule for 
medical providers and the current fee system provided by 
medical providers, 

Mr Smith noted that the doctor prescribes the hospital and 
services to be provided to the injured worker, that the 
hospital does not have the opportunity to decide what 
services will be performed. He also stated hospitals can 
accept assignment of payment in full and also bill the 
claimant. 

(6b:070) Rep Smith stated he could not believe that any 
hospital, on a large hospital bill, would give up an assign­
ment from an insurance company to go after an injured 
worker. Mr Smith stated they have the opportunity, and it 
would depend on the individual hospital, the extent of the 
charge, the liability the hospital assumes by treating the 
individual. He added the position of the hospitals is 
generally that they will not turn down any patient, and in 
exchange for that they expect to be paid a fair rate for 
treatment of that individual, not a discounted amount. 

Rehabilitation 

(6b:084) Jim Murray then presented an overview of section 
34 through 47 on rehabilitation. He covered graphs and 
charts relative to the WC system, noting a 352% increase 
since 1979 on temporary total claims. He also described 
court cases that have impacted the system. He stated the 
new law ties rehabilitation to benefits. 

(6b:215) He stated the legislation provides for an evalua­
tion by a rehab provider based on criteria and priorities of 
section 36 of the legislation, taken in order. The bill 
provides for 26 weeks for the evaluation, and the division 
can extend that period of time. The injured worker receives 
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total rehabilitation benefits, or the temporary total rate, 
during that time. 

(6b:303) Mr Murray continued that while the injured worker 
is in training, he would still receive permanent partial 
benefi ts, topped off by partial rehabilitation benefits, 
which would get the injured worker back to the temporary 
total maximum rate again. After training the worker would 
then be eligible for the remaining 500 weeks of wage supple­
mental benefits based on a determination of wage loss. 

Mr Murray continued with section 46 on auxiliary rehab 
benefits, up to a $4,000 limit, which would be paid by the 
insurer. 

(6b:374) Rep Driscoll asked for clarification of the 
"implement a rehabilitation program". Mr Murphy stated 
it would be anything that would be appropriate in 
section to meet those priorities. 

term 
that 
this 

Discussion continued on scenarios of injured workers and the 
system of services that would be provided over time lines 
established in the bill, on incentives in the system for the 
insurer and the injured worker, and the resolution of 
disputes over rehabilitation programs. 

Occupational Diseases 

(6b: 566) Discussion followed on the payment schedule of 
benefits to those injured through occupational diseases, the 
differences between high and low paying jobs in the determi­
nation of benefits, comparison of the system as it operates 
today and what is and is not changed under the legislation. 

Mr Murphy stated there may be a need to take of technical 
problems, including some concerning 309. 

(7a:022) Rep Driscoll asked for Betsy Griffing, staff 
attorney, Legislative Council, to determine if there was a 
need to amend the unemployment insurance law; which current­
ly states if you are drawing permanent partial benefits and 
you are laid off your job, you can also draw unemployment 
insurance. 

(7a:D66) Mr Fenderson, , where is he 
from?, present a situation he was aware of where an individ­
ual was injured on the job, went back to work, and after 
eight (8) years of problems with his injury, was unable to 
perform his job. He has applied for benefits but was unable 
to live on the amount determined for compensation. He then 
returned to work under very painful circumstances, and is 
currently working under those circumstances. Discussion 
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continued on this situation and the determination of premi­
ums on the older rates. 

(7a:211) Rep Driscoll stated this instance was another case 
of a worker not getting an attorney to represent him and 
being taken by the system. 

The meeting was 'adjourned at 2:00 p.m. (7a:230) 

Bill Glaser, Chairman 

bg/gmc/3.19 DRAFT 
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Amendments to Senate Bill 315 
Third reading copy (blue) 
House Labor Subcommittee 

1. Page 16, line 13. 
Strike: "(6)" 
Insert: (d) 

2. Page 32, line 3. 
Strike: "39-71-61" 
Insert: "39-71-611" 

3. Page 35, line 17. 
Following: "more" 
Strike: "that" 
Insert: "than" 

4. Page 35, line 22. 
Following: "subsection (3)" 
Insert: "and subsection (5)" 

5. Page 36, lines 4 and 5. 
Following: "disability" 
Insert: "--impairment awards and wage supplements." 

6. Page 39, line 14. 
Following: "request of" 
Strike: "he" 
Insert: "the" 

7. Page 39, line 23. 
Strike: "10" 
Insert: "30" 

8. Page 40, line 25. 
Str ike: "a workers'" 
Insert: "the" 

9. Page 41, line 1. 
Following: "subsection" 
Strike: "(3)(b)(ii) or(3)(b)(iii)" 
Insert: "(3)(b)(i) or (3)(b)(ii)" 

10. Page 41, line 4. 
Following: "subsection" 
Strike: "(3}(b)(iii)" 
Insert: "(3}(b}(ii)" 

11. Page 67, line 15. 
Strike: "nd" 
Insert: "and" 
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12. Page 83, line 16. 
Following: "em~ioymeft~" 
Str ike: "harm" 
Insert: "injury" 

13. Page 92. 
Following line 7. 
Insert: "(2) Section 8 is intended to be codified as an 
integral part of Title 39, chapter 71, part 2, and the 
provisions of Title 39, chapter 71, part 2, apply to section 
8." 
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STATEMENT IN SUPPORT OF AMENDMENTS TO THIRD READING COPY 
OF SENATE BILL 315 

Senate Bill 315 should be amended to delete Section 25 which 
begins on page 41, line 11. This section proposes on page 42 to 
establish rates for hospital services for treatment of injured 
workers, and proposes on page 43 to freeze all charges by medical 
providers for a period of 2 years beginning January, 1988. Neither 
of these proposals are just or necessary. 

Briefly stated, the reasons for deleting Section 25 of the 
Bill are as follows: 

1. Present law (Section 39-71-309), in effect since 1973, 
provides that all hospitals must submit a schedule of charges 
annually to the Workers Compensation Division for treatment of 
injured workers to be in effect for a 12-month period and must 
not charge more for treatment of injured workers than is charged 
for treatment of private pay patients. This gives the Division 
a means of supervision of hospital charges which has worked well 
for 14 years. The Division has never complained about the operation 
of this statute without rate setting. A copy of Section 39-71-309 
is attached for your ready reference. 

2. Present law (Section 39-71-704(2), shown on page 42, lines 
3 through 7 of the Bill), establishes a fee schedule for provider 
fees, but excludes hospital charges. This statute has been in 
effect since 1981. The Workers Compensation Division willingly 
agreed to exclude hospitals and has not indicated any problem 
with this arrangement over the past 6 years. It is readily recog­
nized that providers who serve for a profit can absorb some loss 
by rate cutting, but nonprofit hospitals cannot. 

3. Most Montana hospitals submit all rates for service to 
the Montana Hospital Rate Review System for determination of 
necessity. The System represents health insurers, government 
agencies, consumers and providers for the purpose of reviewing 
hospital rates to be certain that they are justified. The 
process is a very complicated and exacting process which takes 
a great deal of time and research. The approved charges serve 
as a standard for all Montana hospitals, large and small. 

4. Montana hospitals are nonprofit corporations whose charges 
are set to meet costs and expenses of operation only. There are 
no shareholders or dividends. If charges are cut for any class of 
patients, charges must go up for others. This is commonly referred 
to as cost shifting. It is unfair and imposes a hardship on private 
pay patients who do not receive some kind of government assistance. 
Generally the extra cost is an amount over that paid by health care 

~ insurers and is an additional charge upon people who are trying to 
pay their own way. If the total hospital bill is covered by insur­
ance, then the extra charge works to increase the premium required. 
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5. Hospital costs cannot be reduced by shifting the load from 
one patient to another. In a nonprofit setting, costs can only be 
cut by reducing the service. Certainly no one expects Montana's 
injured workers to receive less than the best service available. 
In recent years, Montana Hospitals have cut personnel and other 
costs in every way practical and presently Montana rates 46th in 
the United States in terms of average hospital costs and average 
charges per patient stay. Further overall cuts would seriously 
affect the quality of care. 

6. The first 7 lines on page 43 of the Bill, which would 
provide a freeze on provider charges for two years, should also 
be deleted. The argument against this provision is the same as 
stated above because it would place all inflationary costs of 
operation on the private pay patient during the two-year freeze. 
Hospitals are helpless to avoid inflationary costs. Costs of 
living increases to employees and increased cost of supplies are 
inevitable. They must be equitably applied to the patients 
receiving the service and the supplies. 

Therefore, the Montana Hospital Association asks that you 
delete Section 25, which contains the above-mentioned provisions, 
and allow the present provisions to continue to operate. Hospital 
charges for injured workers cannot exceed charges for private pay 
patients and should not be less. Please do not pass a portion of 
the cost on to the private citizens who are sick and struggling to 
carry their own load. 

Presented by 

CHADWICK H. SMITH 
REGISTERED LOBBYIST FOR THE 
MONTANA HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION 
442-2980 



WORKEHS' COMPENSATION 

Cross-Hcfcrcnces 
.. Division" defined, 39-71-116. 
"Payroll" defined, 39-71-116. 

39-71-401 

"Public corporation" defined, 39-71-116. 

39-71-309. 'Hospitals to submit schedule of fees and charges 
effective period of schedule - when to be submitted. All hospitals must 
aubmit to the division a schedule of fees and charges for treatment of injured 
workers to be in effect for at least a 12-month period unless the division and 
U1e hospital agree to interim amendments of the schedule. The schedule must 
be submitted at least 30 days prior to its effective date and may not exceed 
the charges prevailing in the hospital for similar treatment of private patients . 
. • Hislory: En. 92-706.1 by Sec. I, Ch. 252, L. 1973; amd. Sec. I, Ch. 43, L. 1975; amd. Sec. 
:liCh.189, L. 1975; R.C.M. 1947,92-706.1(2); amd. Sec. 57, Ch. 397, L. 1979. 
11 , ... 
Cross-References 
ciJ"Division" defined, 39-71-116. 
~a., . 
~;",'!:.i 




